Kenosha County Genealogy Society General Meeting Minutes September 9, 2019

The meeting was called to order by member, MaryAnn Cole at 6:32 PM in Room I - 131 conference room at Gateway's Inspire Center building. Kathy Nuernberg and Judy Uelmen are at a Conference in Washington, D.C. About 22 members attended and 5 visitors were welcomed.

MaryAnn requested to please turn off, or down any cell phones so there are no interruptions.

Oren Simpson gave the treasurers report. Beginning balance of \$2,745.76 with deposits of \$62.06 and expenses of \$172.35 for the Copy Center. Ending balance of \$2,614.47. The educational fund bucket was passed around.

MaryAnn gave out the new Website – <u>www.kenctygensoc.org</u> (If password is needed see Brenda Lambert-Miller). Pens – In honor of the new website, with KCGS logo are available for purchase of \$3 at the registration desk.

2019/2020 Membership Renewal Dues are due now or before Oct 31st. They are still \$15 for an individual and \$20 for family of two. You can pay back at the registration desk and you will get a receipt.

We need researchers for the next 1-on-1 at the Southwest Library from 6-8:30 PM on September 25th and Oct 30th. If you would like to participate and have never done so before, we will have you shadow one of our researchers until you feel comfortable. Sign-up sheet was passed around.

Senior Center Craft Show is November 2, 2019, 8:30 AM to 3:00 PM – KCGS will have a booth.

Tonight's Presentation is a Webinar "Research Your Italian Ancestors" with Ruth Lapioli Merriman. She was kind enough to provide our society with a workbook. After the presentation, you can purchase as many sections as you would like or the whole workbook. See Brenda Lambert-Miller for purchase.

The meeting concluded at 6:40 PM. It was accepted by MaryAnn Cole and seconded by Charlie Herman.

Brenda Lambert-Miller wants to thank MaryAnn Cole for conducting the meeting. Thank you to Sandy Hughes for helping at the registration desk handing out the name badges and membership applications. Thank you to Joseph Miller for filling out the receipts, while Brenda initialed them.

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Lambert-Miller, Secretary.